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Response to Request for Information

Reference FOI 002770
Date 12 September 2018

HR and Payroll

Request:

I would like to make a request under the Freedom of Information Act for a
departmental structure of the HR and Payroll department within the council.

Please can you also advise:
• Which HR/Payroll/Recruitment/Finance system(s) you use? Agresso
• When do these system contracts expire? 30th June 2021
• Do you have online Performance Management and Expense Claims? If so,

what are they? Expenses - Agresso
• When do these contracts expire? 30th June 2021
• How many staff do you employ? 4,200 (not including schools)
• What yearly support and maintenance costs are you paying for these HR &

Payroll systems? The HR and Payroll system is part of a wider contract. The
total value of the contract is £144,382, this includes the HR, Payroll and three
other modules.

• Please can you confirm names, email addresses and where possible telephone
numbers of senior management within the directorate?
We can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for
in relation to the above. However, the information is exempt under section 21 of
the FOI Act because it is reasonably accessible to you, and I am pleased to
inform you that you can access it on our website via the following link:

http://www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=10485&p=0

Section 21(1) of the Freedom of Information Act exempts disclosure of
information that is reasonably accessible by other means, and the terms of the
exemption mean that we do not have to consider whether or not it would be in
the public interest for you to have the information.

You can find out more about Section 21 by reading the extract from the Act,
available at: http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/21
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